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JMCA Holiday Party
Iffy weather, and perhaps proximity to Thanksgiving, resulted 

in a slightly lower turnout for the neighborhood association 
holiday party at Janet’s Java on December 5, but those who came 
feasted from a table groaning under the weight of their neighbor’s 
homemade appetizers, main dishes, and desserts. Neighborhood 
volunteers dressed up the coffeeshop in holiday colors (thanks 
particularly go to Sue Gass-Berson for providing many of the 
decorations) and many residents also were festively attired, 
particularly the wee ones. It was a wonderful opportunity to relive 
memories and celebrate together with friends and neighbors.
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Pascale Maslin, an energy efficiency 
expert, spoke to the community association 
at our November meeting. She discussed 
ways to keep household utility bills down 
and reduce our overall carbon footprint. 

She explained that a good way to start 
is by comparing your home energy bills 
with those of other houses of similar size. 
The key is to “sort out the top of the house” 
(i.e., attic insulation, as that is where 
much heat escapes). Replacing windows 
and furnaces/air conditioners need not be 
first steps if they are functioning properly 
and maintained. Installing programmable 
thermostats, putting insulation on hot 
water heaters and pipes, repairing leaking 
ducts, switching to compact fluorescent 
lights, and fixing leaking faucets/toilets are 
all fairly simple, do-it-yourself projects that 
can save significant amounts of energy. The 
Virginia state government and the federal 
government offer a range of rebates and/or 
tax credits for installing energy-efficient 

Neighbor News
�	 Congratulations to Holly and Patrick Bryant of Albemarle Drive who welcomed 

Patrick Kipling Bryant in September. He joins big sister Sofia.

�	 Congratulations to Katie and Mario Thames of Albemarle Drive who welcomed 
Orlando Hendrix Thames at 10:37 on Halloween (7 lbs. 11oz. and 19 inches long). 
He is their first child. 

�	 Congratulations to longtime Edgehill Drive residents Christine and Jeff Cridland 
who welcomed Emma Quinn Cridland on December 4, 2009. She joins big sister 
Elise. Although the Cridlands moved out of Jefferson Manor just before the birth, 
Emma is an honorary resident because most of her in utero life was spent here!

�	 Congratulations to Tia Colvin and Andy Grady of Edgehill Drive who welcomed 

William Atticus on September 6. He joins big sister Maggie.

Send Neighbor News submissions to Richard Ewell at treasurer@jeffersonmanor.org.

equipment (although it appears that 
some of the state offers are currently in 
abeyance). More information can be found 
at http://www.dmme.virginia.gov/DE/
ARRA-Public/SEPRebate.shtml. 

 The state government also offers up 
to $250 rebates for household energy 
efficiency audits (although again, these 
rebates may be on hold at the moment). 

Ms. Maslin’s company performs 
household energy efficiency audits. She 
will offer 10% off her regular $350 fee for 
JMCA residents, and will decrease the 
price to $300 if she can schedule two or 
more JMCA houses together on the same 
trip. Residents interested in this offer can 
contact Ms. Maslin at 202-557-9200 or 
http://www.energyefficiencyexperts.com.

Energy Efficiency, VA State Rebates, and Household Energy Audit Offer
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The official treasurer’s report is submitted at the 
March general membership meeting, but here is a 
summary. I am pleased to report that our neighborhood 
association remains in good health, both in terms of 
finances and membership. 

Membership

We had 103 members this year: 100 residents and 
3 non-residents (one non-resident owns two separate 
properties). We had 30 new members this year, which 
is almost the same as last year (34). Although there are 
over 500 households in Jefferson Manor, not including 
the Huntington Garden Apartments on Fairhaven or 
the townhouses on Edgehill Court, local officials have 
assured us that our membership rate is still very high 
for Fairfax County neighborhood associations. Over 200 
households have been JMCA members at some point 
during the past three years, so part of our work will be 
reminding people to re-join each year. We also hope to 
increase our membership numbers with participation 
from the apartments and townhouses that were 
welcomed into JMCA at the end of the summer. 

For comparison, here are the membership numbers for 
the past three years:

2008: 122 households (121 residents, 1 non-residents)
2007: 86 households (83 residents, 3 non-residents)
2006: 108 households (102 residents, 6 non-residents)

Here is a breakdown of our membership by street: 

Budget

We began the year with roughly $4,168. We end 2009 with 
a projected balance of $5,587 (including pending payments 
and interest on a CD that matures this month). As the rough 
breakdown of our expenses indicates, we were able to reduce 
our event expenses this year (thank you, Social Committee!). 
The largest single expense item was our newsletter. For 
revenue, we continue to rely primarily on membership dues, 
donations, and newsletter advertising. We again owe Tom 
Rickert and Color Flooring Kitchen & Bath Design Center a 
special thank you for their consistent support with ads that 
provided the bulk of our advertising revenue. 

—Richard Ewell, JMCA Treasurer 
Treasurer@JeffersonManor.org

Projected 2009 Revenues ($4,077) 2009 Expenses ($2,723.57)

Supplies 1%

PO Box Fee 2%

Web Site 6%

Other 7%

Events 29%

Newsletter 55%

Newsletter 
Advertising 

30%

Membership 
& Donations 

65%

Home and Garden 
Tour Fees 

4%

T-shirt sales 
1%

2009 Budget Treasurer’s Report
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Jefferson Manor  
Citizens Association

Any residents of the Jefferson 
Manor subdivision over the age 
of 18 and non-resident owners 
of property in the Jefferson 
Manor subdivision are entitled 
to membership in the Jefferson 
Manor Citizens Association. 
Membership dues are $20 per 
household ($10 for seniors) per 
calendar year. Complete this 
application & mail with a check  
or money order to:

JMCA 
P.O. Box 4104 
Alexandria, VA 22303

2010 Membership Application

❑ Renewal  ❑ New Member  ❑ Senior ($10)

Name(s): 

Address: 

Email: 

Phone:

❑ I have included an additional $________ as a donation to JMCA to help with the 

publication cost of Neighborhood News.

TOTAL ENCLOSED: $___________ ❑ Check/money order ❑ Cash 

❑ I am willing to help deliver newsletters (once every other month). 

I am interested in the following:

❑ JMCA Website	 ❑ Social Committee	 ❑ Home Improvement Committee	

❑ Green Committee	 ❑ Transportation issues	 ❑ Land Use issues

❑ Neighborhood Watch	 ❑ Newsletter

Other notes: 

Median Strip Coming to 
North Kings Highway
In December 2009, the county DOT was  
able to find adequate funding for the 
proposed North Kings Highway median 
project. Design work will begin in early 
2010, with construction tentatively 
scheduled for summer of 2011. The original 
concept drawing of the project can be found 
at: http://jeffersonmanor.org/uploads/
NKingsHwy_HuntingtonMetro.pdf.

Neighborhood Watch Update
Residents who are active on the listserv may have noticed an increase in 

the number of people who have mentioned someone going through their 
cars. In many cases the cars have been left unlocked, and little of value has 
been stolen. However, this is a disturbing trend that warrants our attention. 
All residents are encouraged to lock their car doors and call the police. If 
you see someone in the act of getting into your car, call 911. If after the fact 
you discover someone has been rifling through your vehicle, call the non-
emergency number at 703-691-2131. It is very important that the police 
are aware of all incidents in the neighborhood, because that increases the 
number of patrols that go through our streets!

In addition to reporting the incident to the police, please use our online 
reporting tool (www.jeffersonmanor.org/watch/add_incident.php) to 
report such incidents to Neighborhood Watch.

—Kathleen Atkinson

Traffic Calming Measures
The Traffic Calming Task Force met with Fairfax County Department of 

Transportation and Virginia Department of Transportation engineers to 
assess traffic calming measures available to the community and potential 
locations for these devices. The county indicated speed tables would be 
suitable for Fort Drive and Farmington Drive. We’re working through 
options with them on Edgehill due to the regulations limiting installation 
of speed tables along roads with short distance between stop signs and 
intersections, and on narrow streets. The next step is for the county 
engineers to issue a proposal for review by the task force and presentation 
to the neighborhood for input and feedback.

—Brian Allen

LDACO Dinner
On December 8, JMCA President Chris 
Soule and Board member Brian Allen 
attended the annual LDACO (Lee District 
Association of Civic Organizations) awards 
dinner. This has been and continues to be 
an excellent opportunity to meet policy 
makers in local, state and federal office and 
to advocate for the concerns of Jefferson 
Manor. Individuals in attandence included 
Supervisor McKay and his full staff, 
delegate-elect Scott Surovell, and members 
of Congressman Moran’s staff.


